Captain H. J. Smith, G. L. Martin A.A.F., Omaha, Nebraska.

Dear Herman:

It was a delight to see you last Saturday at Lincoln and I am sorry that our boys couldn't give a better account of themselves at that time. However, we can expect set-backs every now and then such as we experienced at Lincoln.

I am sending you the last issue of our Jayhawk Rebounds and will put you on the mailing list.

With all good wishes to you and yours, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH